REGULATORY PANEL

WEDNESDAY 1 JULY AT 2.00 PM

PRESENT:
Councillor Morton(Chairman) Councillors Bainbridge (as substitute for Cllr Mrs Robson), Bell, Layden, Mrs Parsons, Mrs Rutherford (as substitute for Cllr Boaden) Scarborough, Mrs Styth, Tootle and Wilson
RP.26/09
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillors Boaden, Mrs Farmer, Mrs Robson and Mrs Vasey.
RP.27/09
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

There were no declarations of interest.
RP.28/09 
MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING

RESOLVED – That the minutes of the meeting held on 27 May 2009 be noted.

RP.29/09
HACKNEY CARRIAGE DRIVER – ADDITIONAL SPEEDING CONVICTION – MR M DONNELLY

The Licensing Officer presented Report LDS.55/09 regarding a licensed Hackney Carriage Driver, Mr M Donnelly, who had informed the Council of a speeding conviction whilst carrying a passenger.

Mr Donnelly was in attendance at the meeting.

The Principal Solicitor outlined the procedure the Panel would follow.  Mr Donnelly confirmed that he had received and read the Licensing Officer’s report.  The Principal Solicitor advised Mr Donnelly that he had a right to be represented but he indicated that he did not wish to be so represented.

The Licensing Officer reported that Mr Donnelly was first granted a Hackney Carriage Driver’s Licence on 25 November 2008.  
The Licensing Officer outlined Mr Donnelly’s previous convictions which included no vehicle insurance and speeding.  The Licensing Officer reported that Mr Donnelly had informed the Council that on 24 April 2009 he had received a fixed penalty ticket and three points for speeding.  Mr Donnelly had been driving a licensed taxi at the time of the conviction, whilst carrying an adult passenger on a contract for British Rail.
The Licensing Officer added that Mr Donnelly’s licence was at the DVLA being updated but a previous licence had been attached as appendix 1 to the report for Members information.
In response to questions the Licensing Officer stated that Mr Donnelly had reported his conviction to the Licensing Office promptly.

Mr Donnelly then addressed the Panel.  He stated that the conviction happened in the early hours of a Sunday morning whilst he was on a contract.  He added that it had been a lapse of concentration and he apologised for it.  He had become a taxi driver to avoid unemployment and he found he enjoyed and felt he had the right temperament for the job.  He looked forward to his work and stated that it would be devastating to lose his licence and he tried to look after it.
In response to questions Mr Donnelly stated that the taxi was his only form of employment and he had no dependants.
The Licensing Officer reported that it was dependent on the history of the speeding conviction as to whether the Panel heard the case, however, if a driver was carrying a passenger the case would always come before the Panel.  He added that Mr Donnelly had previously received a verbal warning but had not received a written warning.
The respective parties then withdrew from the meeting whilst the Panel gave detailed consideration to the matter.

RESOLVED – That, having given detailed consideration to the matter, the Panel agreed that Mr Donnelly be issued with a letter of warning as to his future conduct.
RP.30/09
HACKNEY CARRIAGE DRIVER – MOTORING CONVICTIONS – MR P RHODES
The Licensing Manager submitted Report LDS.56/09 regarding a licensed Hackney Carriage Driver, Mr P Rhodes, who had informed the Council of two convictions.

The Licensing Manager reported that Mr Rhodes was not in attendance at the Panel.  
The Licensing Manager stated that Mr Rhodes had contacted the Licensing Office on 22 April 2009 to report his speeding conviction; Mr Rhodes had been informed that because he had been carrying a passenger he would have to appear before the Panel.  On 16 June 2009 Mr Rhodes visited the Licensing Office to report his most recent conviction and a previous conviction.  The Licensing Office wrote to Mr Rhodes on 22 June 2009 stating the date and time of the Regulatory Panel and on 24 June a copy of the agenda and report was sent to Mr Rhodes’ new address.

Mr Rhodes had informed the Licensing Office, via another taxi driver on 1 July 2009, that he had not received the letter or report and was not aware of the Panel date and as a result of him working away was unable to attend.

RESOLVED –  That the consideration of Report LDS.56/09 be deferred until the next meeting of the Regulatory Panel regardless of Mr Rhodes attendance at the Panel.
(The meeting ended at 2.15pm)

